
Neighborhood Advisory Committee Summary 
Feb. 9, 2018 Meeting 

 
The Neighborhood Advisory Committee met on Friday, February 9, 2018 at the Rinker Health 
Science Campus in Irvine.  
 
Tour of Academic Programs 
 
The Committee received tours of the School of Pharmacy from Dean Ron Jordan and the Crean 
College of Health and Behavioral Sciences from Dean Janeen Hill.  
 
Rinker Campus Overview  
 
Jack Raubolt reported that the Rinker campus consists of six buildings, five of which are two-
story, one of which is four stories. Total square footage for the buildings adds up to over 
406,000. Furthermore, there are over 2,000 parking spaces available for students, staff, and 
faculty bringing the total square footage of the campus to roughly 535,000 or roughly twenty-
four acres.  
 
Construction Updates 
 
Keck Center for Science and Engineering 
 
Jack Raubolt reported that the Keck Center project is on target for opening in fall 2018 as 
scheduled. As of February 2018, fire alarm systems and doors and hardware are being installed.  
All lab casework was complete as of January. 
 
Chapman Grand 
 
Jack Raubolt reported that the University’s recent acquisition of a student housing facility in 
Anaheim, Chapman Grand, is on schedule to open for fall 2018. The residence hall will offer 900 
beds once complete. 
 
VPO Residential Village and Restoration 
 
Jack Raubolt reported that phase one of the project, the relocation of historic sheds, is complete. 
Phase two is currently in progress with the start of construction for the Residential Village 
scheduled for March or April. The target completion date for the residence hall is August 2019 
and when complete, will house approximately 400 students. Phase three, the Packing Plant 
restoration, is also in progress. The University anticipates that the project will begin in late 
spring with a projected completion date of summer 2019. The Packing Plant itself will house 
student services and academic rooms, while still maintaining the same exterior historical façade.   
 
Next Meeting 
 
The Neighborhood Advisory Committee will meet again before the culmination of the spring 
semester. Alisa Driscoll will poll the group for dates. 


